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The intent of this correspondence is to provide information on the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act passed by the United States Congress and signed into law on March 27, 2020.  

The COVID-19 pandemic and state of emergency has created additional challenges for ensuring the needs of children in out of home care are met safely.  The risk of spread of infection is greatest among the congregate care population, and providers have had to take additional precautions to ensure against the spread of the virus.  The Cabinet is aware that the state of emergency has created unique challenges for congregate care providers related to staffing and implementation of additional safety measures.  

The Cabinet has received funding under CARES specifically earmarked for child welfare.  Based on identified needs for which there are no alternate funding sources, the Cabinet will utilize the majority of this funding to provide an incentive grant to help residential and emergency shelter providers meet the needs of  children in their care.

The Cabinet will make a one-time stipend grant to the Provider.  The stipend grant for residential providers will be calculated based on average child census for March and April 2020.  Average daily census information has been obtained from the Children’s Review Program.  The stipend grant for emergency shelter providers will be a flat amount. The funds may be used for:
· Employee wages;
· Facility mortgage or rent payments;

· Facility utility payments;

· Facility insurance payments;

· The provider’s obligated portion of employee benefit insurance; and

· Consumable materials including food and cleaning materials.

Because of the limited funding received through the CARES Act, the Cabinet is only able to provide these one-time stipend grants to emergency shelter and residential congregate care providers.  Some of these providers have incurred the most significant additional expenses during this time, without other identified resources to offset the expenses.  
Providers will receive agreements for signature regarding the use of the funds prior to distribution.  Funds will be distributed through TWIST payments following receipt of the signed agreement.  
If you have questions regarding this correspondence, please contact Holly Davis at hollyc.davis@ky.gov or Sherry Postlewaite at Sherry.Postlewaite@ky.gov.
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